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Joyful, joyful, we adore Thee, 
God of glory, Lord of love; 

Hearts unfold like flowôrs before Thee, 
Opôning to the sun above. 

Melt the clouds of sin and sadness; 
Drive the dark of doubt away; 
Giver of immortal gladness, 
Fill us with the light of day! 

-Henry J van Dyke 

Dear Family, 

The words at the top of the page bring back beautiful memories.  I re-
member singing óJoyful, Joyfulô as a young boy at Mitchellôs Grove United 
Methodist Church in High Point.  Even though I did not fully understand the 
words to this hymn, the tune was easy to sing and fast-paced (a 3 year-oldôs 
dream song).  Not only did I love (and still love) to sing this song, I especially 
loved (and still love) singing this song with the church.  This is a hymn that 
seems to bring out the best smiles, voices, and harmonies.  It also has some 
incredible similes and metaphors.   

This summer, we are exploring texts from Matthew 13 and John 15 as 
we begin our new worship series, ñGodôs Gardenò.  There are many passages 
of Scripture in which Jesus takes time to talk about the gifts of agricultureð
specifically plantsðto remind us that we are a part of the garden of God.   

The church is the garden of God in the worldðfilled with many plants, 
colors, fruits, and vegetables.  As óJoyful, Joyfulô reminds us, our hearts unfold 
like a vibrant flower when we connect to the love-light of God in Jesus Christ.   

This past month has allowed us to visibly witness the garden of God 
growing.  Here are three signs of new life amongst us at Jordan Memorial: 

+ Anne Cox joined the church on Sunday, May 13th.  We give God 
thanks for Anne! 

+ Roberto and Gianna Rodriguez were baptized in The Deep River on 
Pentecost Sunday! 

+ Our altar and upstairs is full of children each Sunday!  What a bless-
ing children are to us at Jordan Memorial. 

 

May we continue to grow with God in the days ahead! 

Joyful and hopeful  + josh  



Please send mail and pray for our Homebound 

Memorials and Honorariums 

Edith Benbow 

Clappôs Nursing Home 

500 Mountain Top Dr. 

Asheboro, NC  27203 

Colleen Bodsford 

2968 Indian Springs Rd. 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

India Craven 

PO Box 666 

Ramseur, NC  27316 

Ruth Foust 

c/o Rebekah Wilkinson 

3190 St. Vincent Dr. 

Claremont, NC  28610 

Jim & Peggy Fox 

750 SE Cary Pkwy #403 

Cary, NC 27511 

Aileen Gilliland 

North Pointe of Asheboro 

P.O. Box 640 (Room 9) 

Asheboro, NC 27204 

Jordan Memorial Military  

ET3 Bressler, Aaron  

271 N. Vineyard Blvd. Apt 206 

Honolulu, HI 96817 

PFC Trexler, Dylan  

G FSX, 710th BSB,  

3/10 MNT Div 

APO AE 09351 
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College Students 

Caroline Allen 

974-1 Fallview Ln 

Boone, NC 28608 

Sailor Boyd 

Kara Camp 

Zac Ellison  

5025 Heath Ridge Terrace 

Greensboro, NC 27410 

Rachel Gudd 

122B Cotton Hall 

East Carolina University 

1000 E. Fifth St. 

Greenville, NC 27858 

Easton Rains 

2110 Avent Ferry Rd  

Unit #428 

Raleigh, NC 27606 

Summer York 

3610 Clifton Rd. Apt2B 

Greensboro, NC 27407 

Sharon Jones 

2988 Tuttle Road 

Archdale, NC  27263 

Bill Smith       

Cross Roads Retirement Center 

1302 Old Cox Rd (Room 1) 

Asheboro, NC 27205  

AB Blake-Sheridan, Sydney 

106 Peacekeeper Dr. STE 2n3 

Offutt, AFB, NE 68123 

In Memory of Steve Trogdon 

Betty Dorsett 

Tom & Debbie Hardin 

 
In Honor of Bob & Betty Jo Armfield  

Betty Hunt 

UMW INFORMATION  

We will serve a luncheon meal for the Ramseur High School class of 1953 on Friday, June 22 in the Fel-

lowship Hall. The menu is set and calls will be made for help with cooking and serving.  

The Randolph area Walk for Mission will be on Saturday, June 23 at Randolph Mall. The walk will begin 

at 9 am. If you cannot walk, you can still attend and visit with UMW members from area churches. 

Plan Ahead! Health kits are due at the August meeting and Christmas Shoe Boxes are due in September.  

Welcome to our newest member!  Ms. Anne Cox!!  
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Nathan Harris , son of David & Celia Harris and grandson of Bill & 

Emily Johnson will graduate from Eastern Randolph High School on June 8, 
2018.   
 
At Eastern Randolph, Nathan played golf and was on the swim team.  He was 
a member of FBLA, Beta Club, served on Student Government and was recent-
ly inducted into the National Technical Honor Society.  Nathan was also a 
member of Boy Scout Troop 508 and earned the rank of Eagle in 2015.   
 
Nathan plans to attend NC State University in the fall to study business.  

Christopher Colton Embree , son of Jack and 

Christy Embree, grandson of Jane Embree, Jack and Holly Em-
bree and Chris and Marion Ledbetter, will graduate from East-
ern Randolph High School on June, 8, 2018.  

At Eastern Randolph Colton was the Principal Dancer in the 
Catalyst Dance Company, he was the Drum Line Captain of 
ERHS Wildcat Drum Line, a part of the Asheboro Chamber of 
Commerce LIFT program, member of Boy Scout Troop 508 and 
earned his rank of Eagle Scout in 2014 and Cheer Craze All-Star 
Cheerleader on 3 teams all Nationally recognized in the top 3 in 
the nation. He was also in Beta Club his junior and senior year. 
He was the lead in the school musical two years in a row and has 
went on to film two short films with Grant Lafferty Productions. 
One of those films receiving a 2017 Los Angeles Global Short 
Award. Colton also works as a lifeguard during the summer and 
volunteers at a local school library.  

In the fall, Colton will be attending East Carolina University 
participating in the Honor's College Program, where he received 
the Chancellor's Fellowship Scholarship for Academics. 
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Meagan Vaughan Ellison 
graduated Thursday, May 4th from UNCG. 
She received her Bachelor of Science de-
gree in Recreational Therapy and has 
passed the exam for her state certification.   
Meagan is the daughter of Barry & Eliza-
beth Ellison; brother of Zac Ellison; grand-
daughter of Larry & Crandall Elision and 
great granddaughter of Aileen Gilliland.  
Meagan request prayers for all graduates as 
they begin their new journey.   

Shannon Posey graduated 

on Saturday, May 12, 2018 from 
Western Carolina University with a 
BSED in Elementary Education and 
a minor in Art.  She graduated cum 
laude. 

She recently moved to Inman, S.C., 
in the Spartanburg Area. She is cur-
rently applying for teaching posi-
tions in that area. 

Fletcher Rains , son of Jim and Melanie Rains and grandson of 

Cotton and Barbara Rains (both deceased), of Ramseur and Bill 

(deceased) and Kris Landrum, of Greensboro, graduated from Randolph 

Community College with an Associate of Arts degree on May 9, 2018 and 

graduated from Randolph Early College High School on May 17, 2015. 

During high school, his extracurricular activities focused on Scouting and 

Golf.  

Fletcher has been a member of the Boy Scouts of America with either the 

Cub Pack or the Boy Scout Troop 508, here at Jordan Memorial, since he 

was 6 years old. He achieved the rank of Eagle at age 16. He has also been 

a Brotherhood member of the Order of the Arrow, a service organization 

and Scoutingôs National Honor Society, for several years. Although 

Fletcher enjoys many outdoor activities, his preferred sport is Golf. He 

has spent many hours with friends and family on area golf courses and 

looks forward to finding new fairways in the mountains of North Caroli-

na.  

Fletcher will attend Western Carolina University beginning this Summer. 
His field of study will be Construction Management in the College of En-
gineering and Technology. 



Amber Wright Hinshaw 
will be graduating from East Carolina 
University in December 2018 with a 
Bachelor of Science degree in Public 
Health.  

Matthew Walker Hardin and Joshua Aaron Hardin graduated from the Uni-

versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill on May 13, 2018. Matthew and Joshua are the sons of Mark and 

Shanda Hardin of Ramseur, NC.   

Matthew graduated as a double major in both English and Philosophy. He will travel to Italy this summer 

for a month and then return to Chapel Hill to begin a gap period before entering graduate school.   

Joshua graduated with a Bachelor of Science degree in chemistry. This summer he will move to the Atlan-
ta area to continue his research in mass spectrometry as an ORISE fellow at the Center for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention. After the fellowship, Joshua intends to apply for graduate school to earn his PhD in 
chemistry.  

Teresa McNeill completed 

an Adult Education Specialty Certifi-
cation in Mathematics and English.  
We are proud of you Teresa!  

Lindsay Ann Cooper 
daughter of Steve and Mary 
Cooper and grand-daughter of 
Joanne Luck. Graduated from 
UNC Pharmacy School. Will work 
in the Winston Salem/High 
Point/Greensboro area.  
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